RHODE ISLAND GOVERNMENT REGISTER
PUBLIC NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING

AGENCY : Department of Public Safety
RULE IDENTIFIER: 6512

REGULATION TITLE: Department of Public Safety Civilian Employees Rules and
Regulations

RULEMAKING ACTION: Direct Final
If no formal objection is received on or before March 20, 2017, the Department of Public Safety
will file the repeal without opportunity for public comment.

TYPE OF FILING: Repeal

DATES: Public notice date: February 15, 2017
End of comment period date: March 20, 2017

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED RULE: The purpose of this repeal is to remove the rules and
regulations for civilian staff members of the Department of Public Safety. The rule will be
repealed in its entirety.

COMMENTS INVITED:
All interested parties are invited to submit written or oral comments concerning the proposed
regulations by March 20, 2017 to the addresses listed below.

ADDRESSES FOR PUBLIC COMMENT SUBMISSIONS:
Mailing Address:

Lauren Rommal

Department of Public Safety

311 Danielson Pike, North Scituate, Rl 02857

Email Address:
Lauren.Rommal@risp.gov

PUBLIC HEARING INFORMATION:

In accordance with RIGL 842-35-2.8, an oral hearing will be granted if requested by twenty-five
(25) persons, by an agency or by an association having at least twenty-five (25) members. A
request for an oral hearing must be made within thirty (30) days of this notice.

The place of the public hearing is accessible to individuals who are handicapped. If
communication assistance (readers/ interpreters/captioners) is needed, or any other
accommodation to ensure equal participation, please call (401) 444-1298 or Rl Relay 711 at least
three (3) business days prior to the meeting so arrangements can be made to provide such
assistance at no cost to the person requesting.

FOR FUTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Lauren Rommal, Principal Assistant Administrator

Department of Public Safety, 311 Danielson Pike, North Scituate, RI, 02857.
Phone Number: (401) 444-1298


mailto:Lauren.Rommal@risp.gov

Email Address: Lauren.Rommal@risp.gov

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:

Regulatory Analysis Summary and Supporting Documentation:

We expect there to be no impact on societal costs or benefits and there will be no cost of
compliance.

Authority for This Rulemaking: Pursuant to the provision of section 42-7.3-9 of the General
Laws of the Rhode Island, and in accordance with the Administrative Procedures Act Chapter
42-35 of the General Laws

Regulatory Findings:

In the development of the proposed repeal consideration was given to: (1) alternative
approaches; (2) overlap or duplication with other statutory and regulatory provisions; and (3)
significant economic impact on small business. No alternative approach, duplication, or overlap
was identified based upon available information.

The Proposed Amendment:
The Department of Public Safety proposes to repeal in its entirety the Department of Public
Safety Civilian Employees Rules and Regulations as follows:
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